Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, October 2, 2017
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, October 2, 2017 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen
Council Members 
Absent: Steve Lineberry
Also Present: Clerk Melanie Eveker, Attorney Ralph Hill
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda
7:00 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the September 11, 2017 regular meeting.
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 4-0.
Public Hearing

7:01 pm

The Town Council held a public hearing to discuss the rezoning of property, legally described as Alamance Co Tax Map #10-3-43A from I&C to I-1. The property is owned by James D. Norris and is located on US 70 Mebane, NC. The rezoning has been requested to facilitate using the land for a storage lot.
Manager Earp described the request from James D. Norris to rezone property located off US 70 Highway. The request is to rezone property legally described as Alamance Co Tax Map #10-3-43A from I&C to I-1. The rezoning has been requested to facilitate the use of this land for a storage lot. Manager Earp also noted that the original plan includes a buffer of 20ft but that has been amended to 50ft in order to accommodate the requirements of the Town’s Land Use Ordinance. Manager Earp went on to state that all notifications and advertisements have been made and the Planning and Zoning Board does recommend to council that this zoning be approved.
7:03pm 

Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing.  No members of the public chose to speak. Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing.
7:03 pm

The Town Council held a public hearing to discuss and review the rezoning of the property, legally described as Alamance Co Tax Map #10-15-161 from B-2 to RG. The property is owned by Philip Morgan and is located at 579 Trollingwood Hawfields Road. The rezoning has been requested to facilitate using the land for an expansion of MHP.
Manager Earp described the request from Philip Morgan to rezone property located at 579 Trollingwood Hawfields Road. The request is to rezone property legally described as Alamance Co Tax Map #10-15-161 from B-2 to RG. The rezoning has been requested to facilitate using the land for expansion of the MHP. To use the land for this use, it must be rezoned to RG. Originally Mr. Morgan intended to use this land for office space but no longer has a need for that. Manager Earp went on to state that all notifications and advertisements have been made and the Planning and Zoning Board does recommend to council that this zoning be approved.
7:05pm 

Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing.  No members of the public chose to speak. Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing.

New Business
7:05 pm
The Town Council will review and consider the rezoning of property, legally described as Alamance County Tax Map #10-3-43A from I&C to I-1. The property is owned by James D. Norris and is located on US 70 Mebane, NC. The rezoning has been requested to facilitate using the land for a storage lot. 
7:05 pm 

Councilmember Fogleman recused himself.

Following brief discussion by council, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the rezoning of property legally described as Alamance County Tax Map 10-3-43A from I&C to I-1 with the change in the proposed plan allowing for a 50ft buffer and not the originally submitted 20ft buffer. Motion carried 3-0.
Town Council Consistency Findings and Motion:

The Haw River Town Council makes the following consistency findings:

The Planning Board is required to make two consistency findings, one for consistency with Town adopted plans and another regarding the benefit of the public. The Council is of the opinion the following findings can be made:

1. The rezoning request is in compliance with the Town's Zoning Ordinance and Current Zoning Map.

Note: Town is in process of completing comprehensive development Plan.

2. The rezoning meets the interest of the public as it provides a needed service and helps further develop the town's ETJ.

With these finding, I, Kelly Allen make a motion to approve the James Norris Jr. rezoning request as presented for US 70 Hwy Mebane, NC (Tax Map 10-3-43A). The motion was approved by a 3-0 vote.

7:08 pm 

Councilmember Fogleman reentered the public meeting.

7:08 pm 

The Town council reviewed and considered the rezoning of property, legally described as Alamance County Tax Map #10-15-161 from B-2 to RG. The property is owned by Philip Morgan and is located at 579 Trollingwood Hawfields Road. The rezoning has been requested to facilitate using the land for an expansion of MHP.
Following brief discussion by council regarding internal roads allowing access to this property, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the rezoning of property legally described as Alamance County Tax Map 10-15-161 from B-2 to RG. Motion carried 4-0.

Town Council Consistency Findings and Motion:

The Haw River Town Council makes the following consistency findings:

The Planning Board is required to make two consistency findings, one for consistency with Town adopted plans and another regarding the benefit of the public. The Council is of the opinion the following findings can be made:

1. The rezoning request is in compliance with the Town's Zoning Ordinance and Current Zoning Map.

Note: Town is in process of completing comprehensive development Plan.

2. The rezoning meets the interest of the public as it provides a needed service and helps further develop the town's ETJ.

With these finding, I, Kelly Allen make a motion to approve the Philip Morgan rezoning request as presented for 579 Trollingwood Hawfields Road (Tax Map 10-15-161). The motion was approved by a 4-0 vote.

7:12 pm
The Town Council received a presentation from Fire Chief Joseph concerning his FY 17-18 Fire Department Staffing Plan.
Manager Earp first presented the Council with an update regarding the staffing in the Fire Department. Staff is working towards almost 24 hour coverage with the help of part time staff. FLSA law is written in such a way that this part time help takes away the exemption that fire department previously enjoyed. Additionally, law prevents Haw River Volunteer Firefighters from working as part time staff in the fire department. Volunteers were made aware of this at their last business meeting. Manager Earp then went on to explain the implications of the lost exemption as it applies to the 3 full time firefighter staff. He then stated that a lieutenant position and pay classification has been drafted for future use in mitigating overtime expenses. 
Chief Joseph then spoke more specifically regarding the additional coverage times at the fire department that will begin January 1, 2018. He went on to state that while this coverage is necessary, the volunteers for the Town are the backbone of his department and he is in no way attempting to phase them out of the department. 

Harris Taylor of 381 Boundary street inquired as to how all of these changes in the fire department will affect homeowner’s insurance. Chief Joseph stated that the department is currently rated at 5 which provides the lowest homeowners coverage rates that are possible.

Councilmember Fogleman then made a motion to approve the addition of the lieutenant position and the associated pay classification to the Town’s position list. Motion carried 4-0.
7:25 pm
Manager’s Update

· Cone Mill has officially received a historical designation by the National Park Service.
· Councilmembers Lovette and Allen assisted Manager Earp with the interview process for the Assistant Town Manager position. A candidate has been selected, but Manager Earp asked the Council to consider a salary offer of $68,500 which is higher than the $59,800 minimum for this position. Additionally, he asked that the Council accept a sick leave transfer from Elon for this potential employee. Councilmember Lovette then made a motion to approve a starting salary of $68,500 for the assistant town manager and to approve the transfer of sick time from Elon. Motion carried 4-0. Councilmember Lovette then made the statement that the Town had top flight candidates for the Assistant Town Manager and that it is apparent that qualified people are interested in coming to work for the Town of Haw River.
· Staff will soon begin work on updating some seating areas in the Council Chambers.

· Shugart Homes is still in talks with the Town regarding a pump station for their proposed residential development.

· A promotional poster advertising for the Newlin Industrial Site is now in circulation.

· Financial Summary

7:34 pm
Public Comment

· Philip Morgan of Trollingwood Hawfields road thanked the Council for their approval of his rezoning request.
· Sue Tippett of 628 Keck Road inquired about the upcoming 5k run and asked how to contribute to the event without participating. 
Announcements

· Councilmember Allen announced a Moses Cone “Meet the Doc” even at Tanger Outlet Mall in Mebane on Saturday 10-7 from 10am to 2pm. She also stated that St. Andrews in Haw River is having a health fair at their Church on the same day. 
· Councilmember Lovette encouraged the public to attend the City of Graham’s Veteran’s Day parade on November 11th. Chief Harrison announced the 2nd Annual Haw River Trail Run will be this Saturday 10/7 and proceeds will go to the Special Olympics of Alamance County. Donations can be made at the Haw River Police Department.

· Mayor Boggs announced that burn season began October 1st. 

· Mayor Boggs announced that the Haw River Board of Adjustment meeting will follow this meeting.

9:12 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor

Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




